
Addendum #1

Date issued:  June 19, 2015

CITY OF PORTSMOUTH
School Department

Request for Proposals
Rubbish Removal

This Addendum forms part of the original document marked: Rubbish Removal.

The following questions have were asked and answered.

1- Do any or all of the schools offer cafeteria services? Yes. If so are there an active
recycling programs for discarded food products? New Franklin School, Dondero School,
Little Harbour School, and Middle School compost five days a week from our lunch
program. The high school composts Tuesday’s only at this time and Sherburne School
does not compost at this time.

2- Do any or all of the schools have active classroom recycling programs for paper,
cardboard, etc? Yes all of our schools have an active recycling program throughout their
buildings.

3- I am working on the Waste Management bid for the school department trash removal and
I notice on the bid form it lists the Dondero School as an 8yd when we have a 6yd on site
and the Little Harbour School as a 10yd when we have an 8yd on site. Are you looking to
increase the container size at these locations for the new bid? Yes dumpster size will
increase at the following schools: - Little Harbour from 8 yards to 10 yards and -
Dondero will increase from 6 to 8 yards.

All else remains unchanged.

Please acknowledge this addendum within your proposal. Failure to do so may subject a bidder
to disqualification.

End of Addendum #1


